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President’s Message November 2013

Serving the Children of Savannah and the World, One Child at a Time

Writing this first letter to our membership has been a bit intimidating, knowing that Dan wrote such 
energetic and interesting letters month after month last year! He has left me very large shoes to try 

to fill. Dan’s year as President was successful in many ways: we raised more money, we added more new 
members, and we had more fun at our meetings. He set the bar high and then leaped right over it. Thank 
you, Dan for all of your excellent leadership and hard work.

Our club handed out $82,300 in grants at our October 3 meeting to agencies where a real difference is 
being made in kids’ lives every day. I encourage you all to visit an agency this year that you haven’t yet 

seen in action. It will warm your heart and cause you to rededicate yourself to our mission of helping local kids who are in need or 
at risk.

The board and I have agreed on a goal of 105% this year—5% more financial giving, 5% more members, and 5% more hours given 
in volunteering at our agencies or in other ways to help kids. 5% doesn’t sound like much until you look at how well we did last 
year and realize that we are aiming to do even more and even better. For many years, the toughest part of measuring our success 
has been keeping track of our volunteer hours. Our club liaisons with agencies are responsible for keeping track of Kiwanians’ 
hours spent at that agency, so be sure to report your hours to your liaison. Names of the liaisons are printed at the end of every 
Kiwanigram.

We are looking forward to a wonderful Chili Cook-off on Saturday! Be sure to sell your tickets! This is our first big event of this 
fiscal year, and every dollar raised goes to kids in need. It is always a fun day, and this year’s committee has arranged for even more 
great activities, new chili sources, and lots of great raffle prizes. See you there!

- Melissa

Fundraising News
It’s Time for Chili! It’s Time for Fun!
Our Chili Cook-off is Saturday, November 2!

Eighteen of Savannah’s finest restaurants are all set to serve up the best and, in 
some cases, the hottest chili in Savannah.  This year’s event boasts new music, 
an expanded children’s area, and a camping and cookout display put on by 
Boy Scout Troop 57. Circle K volunteers will also be on hand to help with face 
painting and a corn hole game they made just for our event. Critz, Savannah 
Toyota, and Volvo of Savannah will have autos on display, and our raffle has 
wonderful donated prizes that are sure to delight! 

All you need to do now is keep selling those tickets, sign up as a volunteer, bring 
your family, bring your friends and neighbors! Remember, everything we do is 
for the kids of Savannah!
Thank you! 
2013 Chili Cook-Off team

See page 2 for the table of contents for this issue.

 Ticket price: $10 ahead, $12 day of event, Free for kids under 8
 Available from:   Any Kiwanis member, Smith’s service window, or online at  
           www.kiwanisofskidaway.com
 Questions?  Call Jim Overton (598-4443) or Bruce Custis (376-1728) 

16th Annual

Chili Cook-Off

You taste ’em, You judge ’em!

Saturday, November 2
11 a.m.–2 p.m.
TLA Athletic Field 
Featuring:
•	18	restaurants’	favorite	chili
•	Beer, sodas, hot dogs, & Italian ices
•	DJ
•	Raffle	prizes
•	Boy Scout camp exposition
•	Magician,	petting	zoo,	pony	rides,	
face	painting,	corn	hole,	&	more!

All proceeds benefit
At-risk kids in
Chatham County
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Breaking News: Golf Cart Drivers 
Needed to Help United Way Stuff Tubes  
- Kiwanian Mark Toth, United Way of the Coastal Empire   
  Campaign Chair for Skidaway Island

With TLA permission, a United Way letter will tubed to all 
Landings residents on Friday, November 1st. If anyone is willing 

to support the United Way in this tube-stuffing effort, please contact 
me, Mark Toth, at home 335-8123 or on my cell 248-770-3933 or email 
mtoth48348@comcast.net by 9 p.m., Thursday, Ocrober 31.

The distribution will be done in 2-person teams in golf carts on Friday, 
November 1st, from 1:30 p.m. to 2:45 p.m., with teams meeting at each 
of our four clubhouses (depending on assigned route) at 1:30 p.m. and 
departing from there. We will be using Kiwanis’ route maps for this 
exercise. 

Volunteers will drive their carts, and a United Way Corporate Loaned 
Associate will ride along and be the tube stuffer. If you can support this 
effort, but not at this time, your help is still wanted to help us complete 
distribution by November 3rd. 

Thank you for considering this opportunity to serve and thanks to the 
Skidaway Kiwanis Team and all you do for Savannah!

Show the Colors:
Honor a Veteran,
Help an At-Risk Child 

Sign up today to enjoy 2 lawn flags on 4 national holidays (Veterans Day, 
Presidents Day, Memorial Day, July 4th). While you show the colors, take 
pride that your donation will help at-risk children in Chatham County.

  Name ______________________________________
  Address      ______________________________________
  Phone         ___________________

Please send this form & your $50 check 
(payable to Kiwanis Club of Skidaway)  
to Keith Glenn, 2 Crepe Myrtle Court.  
 
Questions? Call Keith at 598-9483.

Thank you for your support!

 

Going, Going, Gone! 2013 Raffle Tickets 
for “Take a Chance for Kids” 

Raffle tickets will be on sale at our Chili Cook-Off for this special 
fundraiser to support Savannah’s Early Childhood Foundation, but 

then the 2013 pool will be closed until renewals begin later this spring 
for the 2014 campaign. Avoid disappointment! Buy your ticket today! Chili Cook-Off

Participating Teams
Johnny Harris 
The Marshes 

Marshwood Club
Merrill Lynch

Savannah Square 
Smith Brothers

Starfish Cafe

Brasserie 529
Deer Creek Club

Driftaway
Jalapeños

La Nopalera
Plantation Club

Savannah Golf Club
Texas Roadhouse 

Toucan Cafe/ 
Sweet Potatoes

Village Bar & Grille
Volvo of Savannah

You taste ’em, 
You judge ’em!
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Volunteers needed to help install and 
remove flags for Veterans Day! 

If you can help, contact Keith Glenn (598-9483) 
or Phil van Ess (335-8083) today!
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Corporate Sponsors
Corporate sponsors play an important role in 

our fundraising efforts and contributed nearly 
$24,000 to support Savannah’s at-risk kids during 
fiscal year 2012-2013. 

New Silver Sponsor and 2013-2014 Renewals

So far in 2013-2014, we have added one new silver 
sponsor, Armstrong Atlantic State University (see 
related story). We have sent 14 renewal notices, 
including 3 letters to past sponsors, inviting them 
to restart their sponsorship relationship with us; 
and the renewal checks are coming in. We’ve also 
launched our newest sponsor benefit—providing 
complimentary advertisements in our Kiwanigram.

Special thanks to Jan Wright, who is assisting me with 
the marketing and billing for the corporate sponsor 
program. Jan basically does everyting but get the 
sponsors and deposit the checks, although she did 
bring in Zipperer Land Management as a bronze 
sponsor last April.

New Owners for Volvo of Savannah

Mike Turner and Chris Elliot are Volvo of Savannah’s 
new owners and general managers. They are looking 
forward to continuing their silver sponsorship with 
our club and will not only show their cars at the Chili 
Cook-Off, but will also participate as one of our 
vendors. Please drop by their booth and plan to stop 
in the dealership and thank them for their support.

Club Member–Sponsors

Our members are our best source of corporate 
sponsors. Here are the latest statistics on sponsorships  
by companies for which our members are owners, 
equity partners, or senior officers: 

•	 Jeff Heeder—SunTrust Bank—Diamond

•	 Emerson Ham/Kelly Bouchillon—Merrill Lynch 
Wealth Management—Diamond

•	 Brad Lucas—Lucas & Associates, CPAs, P.C. 
—Diamond

•	 Tom Sayers—Bart, Meyer & Company—Gold

•	 Julie Gerbsch—Armstrong Atlantic State 
University—Silver

•	 Greg Stinson—Comfort Keepers—Silver

•	 Chris Butler—Bernard Williams Insurance 
—Bronze

•	 Chris Britton—CertaPro Painters—Bronze

These sponsorships provided over half of our total 
sponsor revenues last year and their confimed 
intention to renew again this year gets us off to a great 
start for 2013-2014. 

Please be sure to thank all of our corporate sponsors when you have the 
opportunity. Please call or email me with any potential corporate sponsor 
contact information, and I will follow up for you or with you.

- Jeff Heeder, chairman 
Corporate Sponsor program 

598-3457, jeffrey.heeder@suntrust.com

Newest Silver Sponsor
- Special to the Kiwanigram from Julie Gerbsch

Atlantic State University is our newest club sponsor.  With a contribu-
tion of $1,500 this year, Armstrong is a silver level sponsor and our 

club’s only sponsor representing higher education institutions.  

Skidaway Kiwanian Julie Gerbsch is Armstrong’s Assistant Vice President 
of Development, overseeing alumni relations and fundraising operations.  
She also serves as faculty advisor to the new Circle K chapter on campus, 
a role that she hopes will create greater partnering and mentoring 
opportunities between the college-age Kiwanians and the “older and 
wiser” members of our club.  

“The Circle K chapter has already followed in the footsteps of Skidaway 
Kiwanis by adopting one of our favorite charities—Junior Achievement—
with nine members scheduled to teach JA classes this month at White 
Bluff Elementary school,” said Gerbsch, who has even arranged for 
Circle K Chapter President Rebekah Robinson and two other officers to 
sit with Armstrong administrators at the upcoming annual JA Business 
Hall of Fame Gala.  “Our chapter leaders will interact with business and 
community leaders throughout the Savannah area, enjoy a black-tie 
dinner experience, and be recognized for their own JA volunteer efforts.  
It’ll be fun!” said Gerbsch.                                      (continued next page)
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Armstrong (continued from page 3)

Gerbsch was able to make the case for Armstrong sponsorship support in 
equal part because of the Circle K Chapter’s emergence on campus and 
the well-known and respected charitable work of Skidaway Kiwanians. 

Armstrong was founded by community leaders in the height of the 
depression (1935) as Armstrong Junior College, a two-year private school 
located off Forsyth Park in downtown Savannah. Today, as a public 
university and part of the University System of Georgia, Armstrong 
enrolls over 6,700 undergrad and nearly 1,000 graduate students and 
offers more than 100 academic programs. Skidaway Kiwanis members 
may be interested in the 62-plus program at Armstrong. Adults 62 years 
or older who have been residents of Georgia for at least one year may 
attend college classes at no-tuition cost on a space-available basis.  Call 
912-344-2935 for more information.

Agency News
Interfaith Hospitality Network  
Open House Tours
- Special to the Kiwanigram from Mark Forrsell

Our Kiwanis Club of Skidaway supports the Interfaith Hospitality 
Network (IHN), both financially and with our donations of personal  

time. IHN provides food, shelter, and counseling for qualified homeless 
families with children. The families stay overnight in churches, one week 
at a time, where they receive dinner, breakfast, and a packed lunch. The 
IHN van picks up the families from church and delivers them to a day 
center and school age children to their schools in Savannah. At the day 
center, the parents work on finding housing, getting a job (if needed),  
attending to laundry, child care, showering, and receiving counseling. 
The van returns the families from the day center to the church for dinner 
and their overnight stay. 

IHN is holding open houses through to acquaint anyone interested with 
details of how the program functions and to provide a tour of the new 
day center, which opened in 2007. All of Kiwanis members are invited to 
attend one of these open house events, which will last about an hour.  The 
dates and times for the next open houses are as follows:

DATE                                              	 TIME
November 14, 2013                         	 12:30 PM
December 12, 2013                         	   6:30 PM
January 9, 2014                              	   7:30 AM
February 13, 2014                         	 12:30 PM
March 13, 2014                              	   6:30 PM
April 10, 2014                                  	   7:30 AM        
May 8, 2014                                     	 12:30 PM

Let me know (598-8137, rmforssell@comcast.net) if you are interested. I 
would be happy to give you a ride to and from the day center for the open 
house. Total time for tour and travel will be about two hours. 

Volunteer Opportunities
•	 Concert on the Green—We need a “chair 

and a spare” for this show to go on! Past 
chairmen, Jim Overton and Sam McLaughlin, 
are willing to help you learn how to plan and 
implement a successful event. 

•	 Show Our Colors—As the program 
continues to grow, we additional volunteers 
to install and collect flags. Our next holiday is 
Veteran’s Day. If you can help, contact Keith 
Glenn or Phil van Ess! 

•	 Special Olympics—It’s bowling time. If you 
can help with the younger kids on Wednesday, 
November 13, or the older kids on Thursday, 
November 14, please contact Bob Reinhard!

•	 Salvation Army—Kiwanis Club of Skidaway 
has been the champion red kettle team for years, 
and this year we will be covering December 2–7. 
Come “ring” our Ding and Dong paddles by 
Belk’s and help fill the kettles for Salvation Army. 
If you can help, contact Ron Morris! 

Club &  
Member News
Kiwanis Golfers Prevail  
in Tight Match
- Special to the Kiwanigram from  
  Gary Hughes

Golfers from Skidaway’s Kiwanis and Rotary clubs 
faced off Thursday, October 17, with a 1:30 p.m. 

shotgun start at Marshwood Club, in the sixth annual 
Ryder Gup golf match. Our golfers succeeded in win-
ning the cup back for our club, with 16.5 points of the 
32 points available to Rotary’s 15.5. 

Team highlights include:

•	 Tom Rood/James Garrison defeated two-time 
scholastic All-American golfer and former 
Oakmont golf pro Eddie Ambrose and his 
partner 2.5 to 1.5

•	 Bruce Schneidewind/Chris Butler and Tom 
Morrisett/Phil van Ess both defeated their 
opponents 3 to 1

•	 Jack Hart—who was down 3 with 3 holes to 
go—won all 3 holes, chipping in on 18 to secure 
the cup

In keeping with tradition, Rotary Club president Jon 
Peterson will bring the cup to a future meeting to 
present it to Melissa.
This victory brings the score to a 3-3 match tie, so we 
look forward to defending the cup next year!

 

“I encourage you all to visit an agency this year that you haven’t yet 
seen in action.” - Melissa Emery, in her November 2013 message
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Club & Member News
Club Distributes $82,300 to Local Agencies 

Kiwanis of Skidaway celebrated a successful 2012-2013 fundraising year at its 
October 3 annual meeting, attended by representatives from 22 local agencies 

and programs that serve at-risk children and their families in the greater Savannah 
area. President Dan Umbel announced $82,300 of grants to local agencies, and 
$3,210 of previously given grants beyond Savannah, bringing total financial support 
to $85,510 for 2012-2013.

Local Grants
Grants to Local Agencies. Our club awarded grants aggregating $80,000 to 
the following agencies: America’s Second Harvest (in support of Kids Cafe and 
the Skidaway Island Backpack Buddy program at Butler Elementary School), 
Bethesda Academy, Court-Appointed Special Advocates for Children (CASA), 
Childhood Cancer Family Support, Corporate Academy, Greenbriar Children’s 
Home, Horizons, Horsin’ Around, Interfaith Hospitality Network, Junior 
Achievement, Local Outreach Volunteer Educators (L.O.V.E.), Music Medicine 
Institute, Park Place Outreach, Performance Initiatives, Savannah Early Childhood 
Foundation, Savannah Friends of Music, Social Apostolate, Special Olympics, 
Wesley Community Centers of Savannah, West Broad YMCA, and Youth Challenge 
Academy. We also provided $500 to the newly established Circle K Club at 

Armstrong Atlantic State University to support leadership training.

Dollars for Doers Awards. In addition, our club made six $300 grants, aggregating $1,800, through our Dollars for Doers 
program during 2012-2013 to the following agencies: Agudath Achim Synagogue (for their Backpack Buddy program), Coastal 
Conservation Association of Skidaway (for the Kids’ Fishing Derby), Crohns and Colitis Foundation (for Camp Oasis), SAFE 
Shelter, Special Pops Tennis of Savannah, and The Salvation Army. 

Photo of local agency representatives, together with their Kiwanis Club of Skidaway agency liaisons.

Grants Beyond Savannah
Over 96% of our fundraising was invested in the 
greater Savannah area, in keeping with our club’s 
commitment to meet local needs to the greatest 
extent we can.

In 2012-2013, our club also contributed $1,560 
to support non-administrative service projects of 
the Georgia District; and we contributed $1,650 to 
support worthy projects of Kiwanis International. 



November 2013—KiwaniGram of Skidaway, p 6

Club & Member News
Club Thanks 2012-2013 Officers 
and Outgoing Directors

President Dan Umbel reviewed the club’s 2012-
2103 accomplishments (see his remarks in our 

October Kiwanigram). He recognized all club members’ 
contributions during his term and gave special thanks to 
officers who were finishing their terms this year—Past 
President Greg Stinson and directors Gary Hughes, 
Frank McCarthy, and Jim O’Malley.

Photo (R-L): 2012-2013 President Dan Umbel, Jeff Heeder, President-elect Melissa Emery, Joyce Glenn, Tom Sharp,  
Gary Hughes, Bob Norton, Tom Sayers, Ron Weber, Jim Overton, Jay Ahrens, Past President Greg Stinson, and  
Chris Butler. Missing from photo: Frank Liebgott, Frank McCarthy, and Jim O’Malley.

Club Installs 2013–2014  
President Melissa Emery & Her Board

Georgia Lieutenant Governor Tom Crankshaw presided over the 
installation of our 2013-2014 officers, beginning with our new 

president, Melissa Emery. A member since 2003 and part of our  
club’s leadership team since 2008, Melissa is also our first female 
president in the 26-year history of our club. She celebrated the club’s 
record-breaking accomplishments during president Dan Umbel’s 
tenure and challenged our membership to do even more—5% more 
on every metric—this year.

Lt. Governor Crankshaw also installed our 2013–2014 officers: 
President-Elect Bob Norton, Secretary Ron Weber, Treasurer Jay 
Ahrens, and class of 2016 directors, Chris Butler, Ben Gustafson,  
Phil van Ess, and Jan Wright.

Upper left: Georgia Lieutenant Governor Tom Crankshaw delivers his message. Center: Past President Dan Umbel 
congratulates President Melissa Emery. Right: President Melissa Emery delivers her remarks. Group photo (L-R):  
Tom Sayers, Jan Wright, Jay Ahrens, Lt. Gov. Tom Crankshaw, Joyce Glenn, President Melissa Emery (front), Chris Butler 
(back), President-elect Bob Norton, Past President Dan Umbel, and Jeff Heeder. Missing from photo: Ben Gustafson, 
Frank Liebgott, Jim Overton, Tom Sharp, Phil van Ess, and Ron Weber.



Date Guest Speaker & Topic
November 7 Paul Fisher, President, Savannah Early Childhood Foundation

Topic: Update on 1st Year of Service, Plans for the Future
November 14 Paul Grassey, former 8th Air Force Pilot and Author 

Topic: Character Counts
November 21 Russ Simpson, President, Savannah Childhood Foundation 

Topic: Savannah Childhood Foundation and Fundraising
November 28 Thanksgiving Day—No meeting

November Meeting Volunteers
Speaker Chair—Charles Sitrin 

Nov. 7—Greeters: Tim Baldwin 
and Trish Shanahan, Invocation: 
Bill McNellis

Nov. 14—Greeters: Joyce Glenn 
and Keith Glenn, Invocation: 
Joyce Glenn

Nov. 21—Greeters: Tom Sharp and  
Tom Morrisset, Invocation: Skip Salus

Upcoming Events
•	 Chili Cook-Off 

Saturday, November 2, on TLA’s Athletic Field 
Contacts:  Jim Overton and Bruce Custis

•	 Take a Chance for Kids Drawing 
Thursday, November 7 and 21, we will draw and 
announce our $500 winners for October and 
November, respectively, at our meeting. 
Contact:  Tom Sharp 

•	 Special Olympics Bowling Day 
Wednesday, November 13 (young kids) and 
Thursday, November 14 (older kids). 
Contact: Bob Reinhard

•	 New Member Orientation 
Thursday, November 21, immediately following 
our membership meeting.  
Contact:  Keith Glenn

•	 Red Cross Blood Drive 
Monday, December 2, at SIUMC. 
Contact:  Chris Britten

•	 Salvation Army Bell-Ringing  
Monday, December 2–Saturday, December 7, in 
the interior lobby by Belk’s at Oglethorpe Mall. 
Contact:  Ron Morris

•	 CCA Annual Oyster Roast &  
Pig Picking 
Sunday, December 8, starting at 2 p.m.  
200 tickets available ($30 single, $50 couple). 
Contact: Tom Rood

Welcome New Members
New Member (Sponsoring Member)
John Platte (Bill Heald)

November Birthdays
November 2—Dan Umbel
November 3—Lou Mollela
November 12—John Platte
November 13—Emmet Casey
November 15—Bill Webner
November 19—Jim O’Malley
November 22—Erv Hietbrink
November 24—Terrence Breyman
November 28—Matt Spencer

Membership Milestones
for November* 
1 year—Jerry Beets
2 years—Terrance Breyman, 
                Michael Newman, Charles O’Brien
3 years—Ben Gustafson
4 years—Howard Gandelot
6 years—Dick Nelson
7 years—Marianne Schutz
8 years—Jack Sherrill
9 years—Jim Waterman
13 years—Curtis Shambaugh, 
                  George Turnbull
14 years—George Hensley
17 years—Gary Brewer
18 years—Jerry Nusloch
19 years—John Scott
*Data provided by Kiwanis International. If you were 
a member of another club before joining our club, 
please let us know and we will update our records.

  

November Programs
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Did You Know? Membership applications with our 
2013-2014 annual and prorated dues structure are 
available online at www.kiwanisofskidaway.com. 
Select Membership in the main menu and click on  
the link. Questions? Call Dan Umbel! Thank you!



VALUED SPONSORS
Diamond Sponsors
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Gold Sponsors
Bart, Meyer & Company
Byrd Cookie Company
Savannah Square
Smith Brothers
Volvo of Savannah

Corporate Sponsors are very important partners for our Club and 100% of their donations are used to help children. 
Annual donation levels are $3,000 for Diamond sponsors, $2,000 for Gold sponsors, $1,500 for Silver sponsors, 

and $750 for Bronze sponsors. Kiwanis Club of Skidaway recognizes our sponsors through publicity at fundraising 
events, at membership meetings, on our website, and in our monthly Kiwanigram, and provides complimentary 
general admission tickets to our Chili Cook-Off, Pancake Breakfast, and Concert on the Green fundraising events as a 
gesture of appreciation for their support. 

For more information about the Corporate Sponsor program, contact Jeff Heeder (jeffrey.heeder@suntrust.com).  
Sponsor application forms are also available at www.kiwanisofskidaway.com/sponsors.

Silver Sponsors
Armstrong Atlantic State 
   University
Comfort Keepers
La Nopalera
Savannah Toyota
The Village Bar & Grille

Bernard Williams Insurance
Certa Pro Painters
Critz Auto Group
Jalapeños Mexican Grill
Klein Law Group
Russell D. Clemmons, DDS, LLC

Savannah Sommelier
The Skinnie
TWATL
Wild Birds Unlimited
Zipperer Land Management

Bronze Sponsors



KIWANIGALLERY
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Thank You, Dan! (Go, Duke!)
 

Meet New Member, John Platte (right)

Kiwanis Club of Skidaway
Serving the children of Savannah 
and the world, one child at a time

TLA Environmental Coordinator, 
Sean Burgess, talks about  

Water Conservation



KIWANIGALLERY
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 Jim Giddens and Dan Umbel remind us,  
“We don’t serve agencies, we serve people.”

Chris Aiken draws the 50/50 Ace 
on October 24

Kiwanis Club of Skidaway
Serving the children of Savannah  
and the world, one child at a time

Above: Youth Challenge 
Academy Color Guard
Below: Bethesda Academy  
VP & Principal Kelly Burke



GA District Lt. Gov. – Tom Crankshaw

2012/13 Board Officers
•	 President – Melissa Emery
•	 Past President – Dan Umbel
•	 President-Elect – Bob Norton
•	 VP-Secretary – Ron Weber
•	 VP-Treasurer – Jay Ahrens

Board of Directors
•	 Terms expiring 2014: 

Jeff Heeder, Jim Overton, Tom Sayers
•	 Terms expiring 2015: 

Joyce Glenn, Frank Liebgott
•	 Terms expiring 2016: 

Chris Butler, Ben Gustafson,  Phil van Ess,  
Jan Wright

•	 Board Advisor: Tom Sharp

Club Administration
•	 Attendance Reception – Jack Hart
•	 Attendance Records – Gary Brewer
•	 Auditor – Roger Nord
•	 Awards – Dan Umbel
•	 Club Historian – TBD
•	 District/Division Reports – Ron Weber
•	 Dollars for Doers – Dan Umbel
•	 Education/Orientation – Keith Glenn
•	 Fundraising – Bob Norton
•	 Human/Spiritual Service – Rev. Jim Giddens
•	 Inter-Club – TBD
•	 Kiwanigram – Jan Wright
•	 Legal Counsel – Bob Schivera
•	 Marketing & PR – Frank Liebgott
•	 Membership – Greg Stinson
•	 New Member Experience – Joyce Glenn
•	 Photography – Keith Glenn, Dick Glover
•	 Programs/Speakers – Ben Gufstafson
•	 Safety – Jack Sherrill
•	 Social & Trips – Dave Fox
•	 Sunshine – Gwen Leathley
•	 Website – Jan Wright

2013-2014 Fundraising Committees
•	 Chili Cook-Off (November 2, 2013) –  

   Jim Overton, Bruce Custis
•	 Pancake Breakfast (February 8) – Matt Price,      

   Cecilia Russo
•	 Legends of Golf (late April) – Jim DiGiorgio,  

   Terry Overton
•	 Concert on the Green (May 4) – TBC
•	 Corporate Sponsors Program – Jeff Heeder
•	 Show the Colors – Keith Glenn, Phil van Ess
•	 Take a Chance for Kids – Tom Sharp

Volunteer Service to  
Community Agencies
•	 America’s Second Harvest – Gary Bocard
•	 Armstrong Circle K Club – Frank McCarthy and  

Chris Aiken
•	 Backpack Buddies – Tim Baldwin
•	 Bethesda Academy – Gary Hughes
•	 Bethesda Key Club – TBD
•	 CASA (Court-Appointed Special Advocates for 

   Children) – Charlie O’Brien
•	 Childhood Cancer Family Support – Jim Beurle
•	 Coastal Children’s Advocacy Center – Skip Salus
•	 Early Childhood Education – Tom Sharp
•	 ELIMINATE (Eliminate Maternal & Neonatal 

   Tetanus) – Gene McDonald
•	 Greenbriar – Gene McDonald
•	 Habitat for Humanity – Howard Gandelot
•	 Horizons – Greg Stinson
•	 Horsin’ Around – Pete Liptrot
•	 Interfaith Hospitality Network – Mark Forssell
•	 Junior Achievement – Tom Stephens
•	 Kids Cafe – Gary Bocard
•	 Kids Fishing Program – Tom Rood
•	 Landings Military Family Relief Fund –  

   Lou Molella, Jack Munroe
•	 Library for the Blind – Dave Wyland
•	 L.O.V.E. (Local Outreach Volunteer Educators) – 

   Joyce Glenn
•	 Mediation Center – Jerry Nusloch
•	 Music Medicine Institute – Elizabeth Jacobi
•	 National Museum of the Mighty 8th Air Force – 

Tom McMullin
•	 Notre Dame Academy – Gary Bocard
•	 Park Place Outreach – Jack Hart, Jim Overton
•	 Performance Initiatives – Jeff Heeder
•	 Red Cross Blood Drive – Chris Britten
•	 Savannah Friends of Music – Melissa Emery
•	 Savannah Philharmonic – Julie Gerbsch
•	 Social Apostolate – Bob Egan
•	 Special Olympics – Bob Reinhard
•	 Telfair Museum – Jack Neises
•	 The Salvation Army – Ron Morris
•	 Wesley Community Centers of Savannah –  

   Jan Wright
•	 Youth Challenge Academy – Pete Liptrot, 
          John Geraghty

Kiwanis Club of Skidaway is dedicated to help-
ing the disadvantaged and at-risk children of the 

greater Savannah community.  Since our Club was 
established in 1988, our members have volunteered over 
300,000 service hours and raised and distributed over 
$1.3 million to agencies that provide services to these 
children and their families.

KIWANIS CLUB OF SKIDAWAY
600 Landings Way South
Savannah, GA  31411
www.kiwanisofskidaway.com
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